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COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE


AGRICULTURAL RESEARCH PROGRAMS

November 26, 2007

Dr. Arlen Leholm

NCRA Executive Director

NCRA Office
1450 Linden Dr Room 212D
Madison, WI  53706

Dear Arlen:

I am writing in support of the formation of a new North Central Development Committee (NCDC) to prepare a proposal for a new NC or NCCC multi-state committee on cover crops for grain and biofuel crop production systems in the Great Lakes and Upper Mississippi basins. 
Contemporary research is showing that winter cover crops, perennial crops, and other continuous living cover crops are agricultural innovations that can offset negative environmental impacts of some agricultural practices and contribute to a more sustainable production of grain crops and renewable energy.  There is a new regional group called the Midwest Cover Crops Council, which includes Land Grant University and USDA-ARS scientists as well as NGOs, government agencies, and Extension personnel, that has formed to actively promote new research, extension, and implementation of cover crops for water quality improvement.  They have a strategic plan and are ready to move forward with a regional effort. They wish to form a new multi-state committee that would facilitate the participation of more university researchers in the effort.  Dr. Eileen Kladivko is the current Purdue University scientist involved with the effort. Additional researchers and Extension specialists are expected to be involved with this multi-state project, once formed.  
This group has some organizational momentum. The establishment of an NCDC would give them the opportunity to invite more researchers into the effort and develop a formal proposal for consideration by the North Central Regional Agricultural Experiment Station Directors.

Sincerely,
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Marshall A. Martin
Associate Director

Agricultural Administration Building ▪ Room 118 ▪ 615 West State Street ▪ West Lafayette, IN 47907-2053
(765) 494-8365 ▪ Fax (765) 494-0808 ▪ marshallmartin@purdue.edu
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